[image: image1.emf]Briefing


       

[image: image2.png]Environment
LW Agency




Brownshill Lock  

Cause: 
A component failure on the actuator, which is used to power the guillotine gate.

Closed:
30 June 2015

Open on a restricted basis on the 1 and 2 July.

Re-opened:
2 July 2015

The failed component is a sealed unit with little maintenance recommended by the manufacturer.  Our services plans meet the manufacturer’s maintenance recommendations. 

We replaced the failed component on the 1 and 2 July.   

Denver Lock 
Cause: 
Defective lifting chains.

Closed: 
18 June 2015 (late afternoon)

Re-opened:
19 June 2015 

Guillotine gates undergo an annual Lifting Operations and Lifting Equipment Regulations (LOLER) inspection.  At Denver lock the inspection identified concerns with the guillotine gate lift chains which were showing signs of deformation (stretching). This is a result of the load they carry; if the chains suffered from corrosion or seized links this could indicate ineffective lubrication/maintenance. Following discussions with the independent LOLER Assessor it was concluded the lock was safe to reopen. The lifting chains will be monitored until they are replaced in the autumn/winter when boat traffic on the river is reduced.  

St Ives lock 

Cause:
A failed drive shaft fixing/coupling

Closed:
3 June 2015 

Open on a restricted basis (10:00 – 16:00 hours) from the 4 June to 8 July 2015.

Re-opened:
8 July 2015

The lock was closed during a site inspection because of the criticality of this component to public safety. The Environment Agency serviced the component during the week commencing 30 March 2015 and the LOLAR inspection of the guillotine gate on the 14 May did not identify any issues with the coupling.  However, during an inspection on the 3 June the coupling had moved and partially disengaged. The coupling was repaired the following day but because the cause of the fault was not understood, trained Environment Agency staff operated and monitored the lock.  An alternative coupling arrangement was subsequently designed, manufactured and installed. 

St Neots lock

Cause:
Yet to be established, but the result of the issue is a free running gate.

Closed:
30 June 2015 

Open on a restricted basis (10:00 – 16:00 hours) from the 2 July to present.
This is a relatively new structure and we are currently in discussions with the designer to investigate the root cause of the fault. Once this has been established we will do any necessary repairs. Until repairs are completed, the lock will be open on a restricted basis and operated by Environment agency staff.

Bottisham Lock

A member of the public raised concerns about mechanical issues at Bottisham Lock but following investigation this was not substantiated. This lock has therefore not been closed to navigation during this period.
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